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In our celebration assembly this morning the following children were congratulated 
and presented with certificates: 
 

 
 STARS OF THE WEEK 

 
 

Kestrels  Isaac, for the return of his kind, caring and well-mannered 

side that has been emerging this week. 

Ravens Maisy, for always having an enthusiastic attitude to her 

learning. Keep it up! 

Robins Miya, for always being ready to learn and listen. Miya is an 
excellent role model who always tries her best. 

 
 

SUPERSTAR LEARNER OF THE WEEK 
 
 
 

Kestrels  Skyla, for being more confident and ‘having a go’ in all 
areas of the curriculum-especially maths.. 

Ravens Isla, for creating an excellent piece of work comparing life 
between Ancient Athens and Sparta. 

Robins Harley, for a super effort and deeper thinking in writing 
this week. 

 
Leadership Update 
 
Because of Mrs Goodwin’s continued absence, Mr Fletcher is now Acting Headteacher 
at Hallwood Park and is being supported by a very experienced Executive 
Headteacher – Mrs Davies. If you see her round and about school please introduce 
yourself. 
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Attendance 
 

Our overall school attendance for this half term is 94%.   
Keep up the effort to get your children in on time every day. If they are in by 8:50 am 
every day in the week, they will receive an attendance voucher which will go in to the 
barrel for the big draw at the end of the school year to win £100 voucher.   
 
Indoor Athletics 
 
Last Thursday, our year 5 and 6 children represented the school in the Runcorn Indoor 
Athletics competition. I am very proud to say that we retained our title as champions 
of Runcorn, and will represent Halton in the Merseyside Games later in the school 
year. 
 
Snack 
 
If your child would like snack next half term, the cost will be £7.00.  Please send the 

money in a named envelope on the first day back. 

Reminder  

 
Please have a lovely and safe half term but I’d like to remind you that the children do 
not return to school until Tuesday 1st November.  The staff have a training day on the 
Monday of the first week back. 
 

Value of the Month 

All schools are expected to teach children about the fundamental British values of: 

 Democracy 
 The Rule of Law 
 Individual Liberty 
 Mutual Respect and tolerance of those with different faiths and beliefs 

 
We also teach them that values are principles that guide our thinking and behaviour, and 

we focus on a different value each month. 

During November, we are focusing on Respect.  

 


